
PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 
 Rachel Kennedy 

(Chair) 
tuggeranongsouth.ppc@cg.org.au 

 

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL 
Gerard Heffernan 

(Chair) 
 

PASTORAL CARE  CO-ORDINATOR 
(VOLUNTEER) 
Agnes Miller 

 

SACRAMENTAL CO-ORDINATOR 
Vacant 

tuggeranongsouth.sacraments@cg.org.au 
 

PARISH SAFEGUARDING  
VOLUNTEERS 
Anne Gowen  

safeguarding.tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au 
Kristy Everding 

safeguarding2.tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au  
 
 

YOUTH CO-ORDINATORS 
Chiara Strmota and Osley Gwese 
youth.southtuggeranong@cg.org.au 

 
 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION 
COORDINATOR (VOLUNTEER) 

Kim Peisley 
 
 

PARISH  SCHOOLS  
 

ST CLARE  OF ASSISI  
CONDER 

Matt Egan-Richards 
(Principal) 

Phone: 6294 1860  
  

ST FRANCIS  OF ASSISI 
 CALWELL 

Sean Rutledge 
(Principal) 

Phone: 6292 4500  
  

HOLY FAMILY   
GOWRIE 

Kate Markcrow  
(Principal) 

Phone: 6292 1222 
 

EARLY LEARNING CENTRE 
GOWRIE 
Sally Gibson 
(Director) 

Phone: 6292 7932 
  

ST  MARY MACKILLOP  COLLEGE 
ISABELLA PLAINS 

& 
WANNIASSA CAMPUSES  

Michael Lee 
(Principal) 

Phone: 6209 0100   

CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH 
South Tuggeranong 
Parish Office Hours 

CLOSED: Sat, Sun, Mon 

OPEN:  Tues - Fri: 9am - 1pm 
167 Bugden Avenue, Gowrie ACT 2904      
6291 6688   New Website-  https://ccparish.org.au/  Email:  tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au  
Parish Suburbs: Banks, Calwell, Chisholm, Conder, Fadden, Gilmore, Gordon, Gowrie, Isabella Plains, 
Macarthur, Richardson, Theodore, Tharwa & rural surrounds 
Parish Mass Sunday:  https://www.youtube.com/@corpuschristisouthtuggeran8526/streams  

PARISH TEAM 
 

Fr James T Antony CMI 
james.antony@cg.org.au 

Parish Priest 
 

Fr Namora Anderso   
namora.anderson@cg.org.au 

Assistant Priest 
 

Deacon Matt Ransom 
 

Evelyn Pond 
Parish Officer 
Tues to Fri 

 
Maureen Babler 

Parish Officer 
Wed-Thurs 

First Eucharist Masses are being celebrated at all Masses this weekend. 
Ozenham Sunday 

Fri 20th Sept 10:30am                 HFC Annointing Mass 

5:00pm  HFC Adoration 

6:00pm   HFC Mass 

Sat 21st  Sept 9:00am                  SHC Mass followed by Rosary 

10:00am                 HFC Reconciliation 

5-5:30pm  HFC 1st Rite Reconciliation 

6:00pm                   HFC Mass 

Sun 22nd Sept 8:00am  HFC Mass 

9:00—11am Parish Centre Young Adventurers 

10:00am  HFC Mass  (livestreamed) 

11:30am                 HFC Baptisms 

5—9pm       Parish Centre Alpha Meeting including Mass 

5-5:30pm  HFC 1st Rite Reconciliation 

6:00pm  HFC Mass 

Mon 23rd Sept  
Office Closed 

7.00 pm      Parish Centre St Vincent de Paul    Gowrie 

Tue 24th Sept 9:30am     Parish Centre Parenting Support Play Group 

4:30pm  HFC Adoration 

5:30pm  HFC Mass 

6:30pm  HFC Parish School of Religion 

Wed 25th Sept 
Office Closed 
for training. 

9:30am  SHC Mass followed by Rosary 

10.30am                  HFC Constance Adams Funeral 

5:30pm      HFC Novena   

6:00pm       Parish Centre Bible Study—Exodus 

Thur 26th Sept  7:00am  HFC Mass 

7:00pm                   HFC RCIA 

Fri 27th Sept  
Feast of St  
Vincent de Paul 

5:00pm  HFC Adoration 

6:00pm   HFC Mass 

6:00—8pm  Parish Centre Trendsetters 
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Congratulations to all First  Holy Communion recipients.  
May you experience the peace of receiving Jesus many more times! 

mailto:safeguarding2.tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au
https://www.youtube.com/@corpuschristisouthtuggeran8526/streams


CORPUS  CHRISTI  PARISH  EVENTS 

"The difference that you make…. 
Our parish has always been very generous with its donations to the annual St Vincent de 
Paul appeals, the poor box and food for our Calwell and Gowrie pantries. There are also 
many parishioners who donate their valuable time week in and week out to support the St 
Vincent de Paul Society through volunteer work. When you make these donations, you 

have no idea of the difference that you make in supporting the many diverse Good Works programs of the St Vincent de 
Paul Society and, the thousands of companions- the poor and marginalised that we support.  
 

Attached to the Parish bulletin when emailed is a document titled “Our Impact” which seeks to capture the numbers of 
companions supported through the many, many Good Works programs provided in our region during the last financial 
year. Your support makes these programs possible, and for that we offer our prayers and deep appreciation. 
 
The St Vincent de Paul Calwell and Gowrie conferences annual Ozanam Appeal will be conducted at all Corpus Christi 
parish masses this weekend. Our conferences are twinned with the overseas conferences of St Yohanis Maria Viani and    
St Francelina in Indonesia, and St. Louis-Marie and St. Joseph in Thailand. These conferences will benefit from your 
donations, supporting remote and underprivileged communities.  
 
Collections  will be taken following each mass.  We will be accepting  both cash and EFT payments.. 
 
Paula ( President, Gowrie Conference) Gerard ( President, Calwell Conference) 

New Memorial Wall at HFC 
 

The Columbarium which is closer to the altar of Holy Family Church is a 
beautiful image of Heaven meeting the earth. Each time we celebrate the Holy 
Eucharist or engage in any  form of prayer, it is an image that reminds those 
celebrating Mass or praying, that their loved ones, who are in the presence of God, 
are close and are praying together with us.  
 

As per the original design, the Holy Family church is to have columbarium walls 
on three sides of the church. We have completed building all of them now.  
 

The total cost of this project is around $20 thousand and if anyone would like to 
support this project financially, you are most welcome to contribute through our 
parish account. Contributing to the project does not bring any automatic claim of 
spaces/reservations in the wall. 
 
Thankyou to those who have already transferred a contribution. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support 
Fr James T Antony CMI 

To contribute to the Parish, from 
your account to our Parish account - 

please use these details-    

 

 Name:  Corpus Christi Parish 

    BSB:        062 786 

    Account Number:  22193 

 

And put your name and the reason 

in the Reference space. 

 

Or you can donate via Credit Card, 
go to our website  

https://www.bpoint.com.au/

payments/corpuschristiparish 

 

We are very grateful for your 

Silver Jubilee House Project 
 
Thanks to all those who have responded positively towards this noble project. 
 
By the grace of God, the year 2025 marks the milestone of 25 years (December 30 th, 2024 – December 30th, 2025) of my priestly 
service. This would not have been possible without your love and support. Thank you. It has been a journey filled with challenges and 
triumphs, yet what remains truly remarkable is the unwavering sense of divine presence I have experienced, manifested through the love 
and encouragement extended by each one of you. My vocation to the priesthood has been driven by a deep-seated desire to uplift the 
marginalized and neglected in society, a mission I have endeavoured to fulfil throughout my ministry. 
 
As I commemorate this significant milestone, I am compelled to make a lasting impact by constructing a home for a deserving family. 
This noble endeavour “Silver Jubilee House Project” will be overseen by the Vincent De Paul society in my hometown of Kerala, 
India. While I lack the means to undertake this project single-handedly, a few friends have expressed their willingness to contribute. If 
you share a similar desire to support this initiative, kindly reach out to me for further information via email at frjames@gmail.com or 
WhatsApp at +61405569233. 
 
Above all, I humbly request your continued prayers in my ministry. Your generosity, love, care, and support have been invaluable to me, 
and for that, I am deeply grateful. Thank you for walking alongside me on this journey. 
 
With heartfelt appreciation, 
Fr. James T Antony CMI 

https://www.bpoint.com.au/payments/corpuschristiparish
https://www.bpoint.com.au/payments/corpuschristiparish
mailto:frjames@gmail.com


Dear members of the Archdiocese, 
 

We recently reported on the failing health of Fr. Brian Ebert, originally from the Wilcannia-Forbes Diocese. Fr Brian passed 
away last Sunday at Canberra Hospital. Fr Brian greatly supported many of our parishes during his retirement, and we 
offer our prayerful support to his family at this time.  
May he rest in peace and rise in eternal glory.  
 
the Funeral Mass for Fr. Brian will be held at Holy Trinity Catholic Church, 3 Strangways St, Curtin ACT, on  Monday, 23 
September 2023, at 11 am.    The link for the live stream of Fr Brian Ebert's funeral is https://attnd.com.au/brian-ebert  
 

Thank you. 
Fr Richard 

 

Teresa Benedicta 

Women’s House of Prayer 

  
A residence for young adult women, in full-time work or study, interested in their 

Catholic Faith and participating in the Cathedral Parish. Living individual freedom 

and commitment to common life of prayer and sorority.  

The house is located in Red Hill, has a chapel, garden, kitchen and common area, 

with five bedrooms. 

$400 per week per person 

Expressions of interest to cathedral@cg.org.au 
 

Sunday 29 September Respect Life 
Sunday Archbishop Christopher will 
celebrate Respect Life Sunday at the 
11am Cathedral Mass followed by a 
Light Luncheon and Expo of groups 
supporting and advocating for human 
life at its most vulnerable. All wel-
come. Contact lara.kirk@cg.org.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fattnd.com.au%2Fbrian-ebert&data=05%7C02%7Crichard.thompson%40cg.org.au%7C2dfe8f57d98b40b8adbc08dcd83dddc7%7C48ee20c7c8ea423c8b28f19801e34193%7C0%7C0%7C638623007443142546%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d
mailto:cathedral@cg.org.au
mailto:lara.kirk@cg.org.au


21 & 22 September 2024—4th Sunday of the Month 

  Saturday 6pm  Sunday 8am Sunday 10am  Sunday 6pm 

Acolyte/ 
Senior Server 

George Val David George 

Altar Servers 
Kane 
Jed 

Riley 
Amy 
Patrick 

William 
Amy 
Scarlet 

Neriah 
 

Readers 
Roehl O 
Suzanne M 

Peggy R 
Trudy D 

James M 
Monique E 

Paddy M 
Lisa C 

Music/DPO 
Couples for Christ 
DPO Rudy S 

Lorna & Co 
DPO Angus T 

Christopher & Youth 
Group 
DPO Tom B 

Matt & Gail W 
DPO Chloe 

Offertory Procession 
First Eucharist 
Children 

First Eucharist 
Children 

First Eucharist 
Children 

First Eucharist 
Children 

Eucharistic Ministers 
Ann R 
Anne G 

Angie N 
Lorraine B 

Denise M 
Peter D 

Bob C 
Jane M 

Children's Liturgy 
Annette 
Rachel 

vacant 
Amy 
Jesse 

vacant 

Cuppas  vacant vacant Marian vacant 

Collector bags & clear 
boxes 

Edna  
 

Gerard 
 

Vacant 
 

Ophelia 
 

SaniGun after Mass     

Recently Deceased:   Fr Brian Ebert, Connie Adams,Cathy Ffrench, Carolyn Bryant, Arrouk Arrouk, Gilbert James 
Singh, Eric Mangeon, Phillip Anderson, Fr Peter James Gannon, Val Crossley, Ben Reid, Frank O’Shea, Anthea Winter, 
Geoffrey Miller, Bishop Emeritus Kevin Manning , Raymonde Burton, Helen Sherman, Fr Pat Kenna, John O'Connell, Jesse 
Lodder,  
 
Sick:   We pray for…. Christopher Price, Jenny Keen, Bishop Pat Power, Wendy Roberts, Patrick Roberts, Harry Parvizi, 
Margaret Holberton, Gavin O’Brien, Flora Martone, June Lever, Jade Lancet, Hannah Thomas, Karen Nguyen, Delia 
Alexander, Jessica Bernadette Elena, Doug Rankin, Joan Brumby, Shirley Fletcher, Howard Murray, Diane Savage, Barbara 
Savage, Zenilda Gama, Ayla Haragli Judith & Werner Kley, Melvyn & Cheryl Nerva, Merle Shep, Dot Pestana, Karen 
Meacham, Maria Godec, Margaret Latham, and all our sick family members, friends and parishioners. 
 
Book of Remembrance:    During September we remember….Lino P. Amor Sr., Vargheese Mukkomt Gaeayil, Bevan 
Evans, Maud Evans, Eileen Brammall, Geoffery Smith,  Thomas McDevitt, Luz Consuegra, Donna Jones, Joe Grima, 
Mollie Duffy,  Kathleen Antoney, Teresa Le, Jane Lally, Antal Gracik, Gladys Conroy, Esperanza Corpus, Charito Cruz, 
Trientje Costmeyer, Helen Hore, Mary Camilleri, Anna Woznicki, Darren Clothier, Frances Critchlow, Roshan Rupasinghe, 
William Ferri, Betty Mills, Francesco Aloe, Betty Kropp, Mary Gallagher, Lalson Mulerikkal, Jack Ryan, Patricia Ryan, 
Scott McDonald, Valda McCabe, Pamela Hanlon, Frances Doyle, Francisco Tong, Albert Giljevic, Angelita H. Belardo, 
Paul Lapworth, Leo Galvin ... and all of our loved ones who have gone before us marked with the sign of faith.  
If you wish to have your loved one  entered into our Book of Remembrance and remembered each year, you will find a form 
in the foyer. 
 
Baptisms:  We welcome  Harry, Leo, Sophie and Millie into our Parish Community as they celebrate the sacrament of 
Baptism this weekend. May God bless them abundantly. 

Communicating Concerns:   Parishioners are encouraged to raise any concerns they may have by emailing Fr James or the Parish Office. Alternately, 
please phone the Parish Office to organise a time to talk with Fr James. Specific safeguarding issues can also be emailed to the Parish Safeguarding 
Officers (see front page).     Parishioners are also welcome to contact Maria Hicks, Manager for the Archdiocese’s Institute for Professional Standards & 
Safeguarding (IPSS) ipss@cg.org.au  /02  6239 9806. 

Parish Safeguarding Commitment:     Corpus Chr isti Par ish is committed to safeguarding and upholding the dignity and r ights 
of all of our children and vulnerable people. We seek to empower children, their families and carers, and vulnerable people, to have a 
say, to be listened to, and to be protected. This approach is at the centre of all of our thinking and action. 

We acknowledge the Ngunnawal peoples, Aboriginal peoples and Torres Strait Islander peoples, who are the traditional custodians and 
first peoples of this land. We pay respect to their elders past and present and to the memory of their ancestors. We acknowledge that they 
have occupied and cared for this land over countless generations and we celebrate their continuing contribution to the life of our city and 
of this region. We also extend our respect to all Aboriginal peoples living in our community. 

mailto:ipss@cg.org.au

